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25/02/2021 

Dear parent(s)/guardian(s), 

 As you know the following classes will return to school on Monday March 1st; Ms Kenny- 

Junior Infants, Ms Kelly-Senior Infants, Ms Ryan-1st Class and Ms Daly- 2nd&3rd Class. Please see 

the information below in advance of returning to school. 

 

• School will return for the classes listed above at the normal times. 

• Parents will receive a Return to Education Form via Google Forms. Please submit this form 

prior to your child(ren) returning to school on Monday. 

• In order to keep the entire school community safe please do not send your child(re) in the 

following circumstances: 

o If your child has symptoms consistent with Covid-19 (see Appendix 1). 

o If they are identified by the HSE as a close contact of a confirmed case of COVID-

19 

o If they live with someone who has symptoms of the virus 

o If they have travelled outside of Ireland; in such instances staff are advised to consult 

and follow latest Government advice in relation to foreign travel. 

 

• Please continue to communicate with the school and teachers by phone or online. 

• Continue to follow public health guidelines in relation to social distancing and please do not 

congregate at the school. 

• See the Department of Education updated wellbeing resources for parents- 

https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/a04fc-advice-for-students-and-their-families/#health-

advice-for-parents 

• Buses will resume operation as normal. Please remind children the importance of remaining 

in their assigned seats. 

• Please read the extract from our updated Covid-19 Response Plan outlined in Appendix 1.  

 

 

We are delighted to welcome some of our students back and we look forward to having everyone 

back in school soon. If you have any queries or concerns please email/phone the school or contact 

your child’s class teacher. 

 

Le gach dea-ghuí, 

Niall Spain and staff 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/a04fc-advice-for-students-and-their-families/#health-advice-for-parents
https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/a04fc-advice-for-students-and-their-families/#health-advice-for-parents
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Appendix 1 

Extract from Section 5 of updated Covid-19 Response Plan 

 

 

1) Infection Prevention Control Measures - To prevent Introduction 

and Spread of COVID-19 in Schools 

 

One of the key messages to manage the risks of COVID-19 is to do everything practical to avoid the 

introduction of COVID-19 into the school. If infection is not introduced it cannot be spread. The risk of 

spreading the infection once introduced exists in all interpersonal interactions; pupil-pupil, teacher-teacher 

and teacher- pupil and must be managed in all settings.  

A range of essential control measures have been implemented to reduce the risk of the spread of Covid-19 

virus and to protect the safety, health and welfare of staff, pupils, parents and visitors as far as possible 

within the school. The control measures shall continue to be reviewed and updated as required on an ongoing 

basis.  

It is critical that staff, pupils, parents and visitors are aware of, and adhere to, the control measures outlined 

and that they fully cooperate with all health and safety requirements.  

Staff should note that they have a legal obligation under Section 13 of the Safety, Health and Welfare at 

Work Act 2005 to comply with health and safety requirements and to take reasonable care for the health and 

safety of themselves, their colleagues and other parties within the workplace.  

How to Minimise the Risk of Introduction of COVID-19 into Schools: 

Promote awareness of COVID-19 symptoms (details at Section 5.1); 

• Advise staff and pupils that have symptoms not to attend school, to phone their doctor and 

to follow HSE guidance on self-isolation; 

• Advise staff and pupils to self-isolate or restrict their movements at home if they display any 

signs or symptoms of COVID-19 and contact their family doctor to arrange a test 

• Advise staff and pupils not to return to or attend school in the event of the following: 

➢ if they are identified by the HSE as a close contact of a confirmed case of COVID-19 

➢ if they live with someone who has symptoms of the virus 

➢ If they have travelled outside of Ireland; in such instances staff are advised to consult 

and follow latest Government advice in relation to foreign travel. 

 

• Advise staff and pupils that develop symptoms at school to bring this to the attention of the 

Principal promptly; 

• Ensure that staff and pupils know the protocol for managing a suspected case of COVID-19 

in school (details at Section 8); 

• Advise staff and pupils to cooperate with any public health officials and the school for 

contact tracing purposes and follow any public health advice in the event of a case or 

outbreak in the school; 

• Everyone entering the school building needs to perform hand hygiene with a hand sanitiser; 

• Visitors to the school during the day should be by prior arrangement and should be 

received at a specific contact point; 
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• Physical distancing (of 2m) should be maintained between staff and visitors where possible.  

5.1) Know the Symptoms of COVID-19 

In order to prevent the spread of COVID-19 it is important to know and recognise the symptoms. They are: 

✓ High temperature 

✓ Cough 

✓ Shortness of breath or breathing difficulties 

✓ Loss of smell, of taste or distortion of taste 

Infection with the virus that causes COVID-19 can cause illness, ranging from mild to severe, and, 

in some cases, can be fatal. It can take up to 14 days for symptoms to show. They can be similar 

to symptoms of cold and flu. 

Common symptoms of coronavirus include: 

• a fever (high temperature - 38 degrees Celsius or above). 

• a new cough - this can be any kind of cough, not just dry. 

• shortness of breath or breathing difficulties. 

• loss or change in your sense of smell or taste – this means you’ve noticed you cannot smell or taste 

anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 

If you have any common symptoms of COVID-19 (coronavirus), self-isolate (stay in your room) and 

phone your family doctor straight away to see if you need a COVID-19 test. Other people in your 

household will need to restrict their movements (stay at home). 

Getting an early diagnosis means, you can get the help you need and take steps to avoid 

spreading the virus, if you have it. 

For the complete list of symptoms, please refer to the HSE Website.  

COVID-19 Tracker App  

COVID Tracker app is a free and easy-to-use mobile phone app that will: 

• alert you if you have been in close contact with someone who has tested positive for COVID-19 

(coronavirus) 

• keep other app users safe by alerting them if you test positive for COVID-19 

• give you advice on what to do if you have symptoms 

You can download the free app from Apple's AppStore or the GooglePlay store 

 

5.2) Respiratory Hygiene  

Make sure you, and the people around you, follow good respiratory hygiene. This means covering your 

mouth and nose with a tissue or your bent elbow when you cough or sneeze. Then dispose of the used tissue 

immediately and safely into a nearby bin. 

By following good respiratory hygiene, you protect the people around you from viruses such as cold, flu and 

Covid-19. 

 

https://www2.hse.ie/conditions/common-cold.html
https://www2.hse.ie/conditions/flu/flu-symptoms-and-diagnosis.html
https://www2.hse.ie/conditions/coronavirus/self-isolation/how-to-self-isolate.html
https://www2.hse.ie/conditions/coronavirus/testing/how-to-get-tested.html
https://www2.hse.ie/conditions/coronavirus/managing-coronavirus-at-home/if-you-live-with-someone-who-has-coronavirus.html
https://www2.hse.ie/conditions/coronavirus/symptoms.html
https://www2.hse.ie/conditions/coronavirus/close-contact-and-casual-contact.html
https://apps.apple.com/ie/app/covid-tracker-ireland/id1505596721
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.covidtracker.hse
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5.3) Hand Hygiene 

Staff and pupils should understand why hand hygiene is important as well as when and how to wash their 

hands. 

Schools should promote good hygiene and display posters throughout the schools on how to wash your 

hands. Follow the HSE guidelines on handwashing:  

https://www2.hse.ie/wellbeing/how-to-wash-your-hands.html 

Hand hygiene can be achieved by hand washing or use of a hand sanitiser (when hands look clean). 

Use of hand hygiene facilities including wash hand basins needs to be managed so as to avoid congregation 

of pupils and staff waiting to use wash hand basins and hand sanitisers. 

There is a requirement for access to hand washing facilities after activities that are likely to soil hands, for 

example playing outside or certain sporting activities as hand sanitiser does not work on dirty hands.  

Hand sanitiser dispensers can be deployed more readily at exit and entry points of schools and classrooms 

and care should be taken to clean up any hand sanitiser spills to prevent risks of falls.  

Warm water is preferable to hot or cold water for hand washing but if the plumbing system only supplies 

cold water, a soap that emulsifies easily in cold water should be used.  

Wash hand basins, running water, liquid soap and hand drying facilities should be provided in all toilets, 

kitchens and any food preparation areas. 

Hand washing facilities should be maintained in good condition and supplies of soap and towels should be 

topped up regularly to encourage everyone to use them.  

Hot air dryers are an acceptable alternative for hand drying but must be regularly maintained. There is no 

evidence that hand dryers are associated with increased risk of transmission of COVID-19. 

Posters displaying hand washing techniques and promoting hand washing should be placed on walls adjacent 

to washing facilities and can be laminated or placed in a plastic sleeve.  

Hand sanitiser is suitable for use for hand hygiene when hands are not visibly soiled (look clean). 

Evidence of effectiveness is best for alcohol based hand rubs but non-alcohol based hand rubs can be used 

too. 

When hand rubs/gels are being used in school care should be taken to ensure that pupils do not ingest them 

as they are flammable and toxic. Alcohol-based sanitiser must not be stored or used near heat or naked flame  

Young children should not have independent use of containers of alcohol gel.  

Frequency of Hand Hygiene 

Pupils and staff should perform hand hygiene: 

• On arrival at school; 

• Before eating or drinking; 

• After using the toilet; 

• After playing outdoors; 

• When their hands are physically dirty; 

https://www2.hse.ie/wellbeing/how-to-wash-your-hands.html
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• When they cough or sneeze.  


